
 

 March 2021 

 

            Calendar 

 

   LEAGUES 

 
  Tuesday Night 

    3D League 

        7:00 pm 

 

  Thursday Night 

    3D League 

        7:00 pm 

  Sunday Target 

         League 

         3:00pm 

 

  UPCOMING 

    EVENTS 

 

 Triple Crown 

     3rd Leg 

 March 19th & 

 March 20th 

 

 

 

  Next Board 

     Meeting 

 April 12, 2021 

       7pm 

 

        
 

 

      Cheyenne Field Archers 

Newsletter 

Cheyenne Field Archers 

Minutes of the Regular Board Meeting 

March 8th, 2021 

 

Attendees: Greg Wooden, Monica Mallon, Kent Ketterling, Jim Mallon, Kelly 

Thornbury, Dan Conrad, Judy Wooden, Lora Ketterling, Kelly McClintock, Tyler 

Feezer, David Contreas. 

Meeting was called to order at 7:00pm by Board Vice President, Greg Wooden. 

Minutes from the February meeting were reviewed and discussed.  Motion was 

made by Dan Conrad to accept the minutes, second by Jim Mallon. 

Treasurer’s Report was presented by Board Treasurer, Monica Mallon.  Report 

was reviewed and discussed.  Motion to approve was made by Dan Conrad, 

second by Kent Ketterling. 

OLD BUSINESS: 

Triple Crown – Buckles were ordered and are currently in the mail.  Should be 

here early the week of the third leg. 

Wyoming State Shoot – 20 shooters.  There were also multiple satellite locations 

happening at the same time. 

Latch Key Kids program – Greg gave them a range of dates and we are waiting to 

hear back when they would like to come. 

Sunday Target Leagues are rolling.  Contact Mat Rusk with any questions. 

RMAA – Dan Conrad is finalizing details and will follow up with their board. 

Inventory of 3D targets and cores – Wednesday, March 31st at 5:30.  The club 

will order pizza for all volunteers.  Old cores will be stacked up and given away.  

New cores need to be ordered by Mid May to receive by Bowhunters weekend. 



 

Vegas Shoot – Kelly received the information for a virtual event.  The event has to be held between 

March 12th & April 12th.  Shooters can sign up via the NFAA website.  Cost would be $75 adults; $50 

kids and they are offering flight prizes.  The club would be allowed to determine the format and which 

weekends to hold the event.  Must shoot 90 arrows (3 rounds of 30 arrows).  The board voted not to 

hold the virtual event due to time limits and availability of volunteers. 

Volunteers are needed for the Triple Crown in March.  Set up starts Friday the 19th at 3:00pm.  Contact 

Greg Wooden for information.  We will also raffle a couple of the big target butts. 

NEW BUSINESS: 

Tyler Feezer and David Contreas from the recreation department requested we hold the archery event 

again for the Summer Outdoor Adventure program.  They would like to reserve two mornings from 8 – 

12 on a Thursday and Friday.  It was decided that we would host the program on Thursday and Friday, 

July 8th and 9th.  If anyone is interested in helping either of those mornings, please contact Greg 

Wooden. 

We were also invited to participate in Super Day.  The venue is a little different this year and the space 

is much smaller so we may not be able to have the kids shoot archery.  It would be just a vendor booth 

to promote the archery club.  We will talk to the lady running the event and get more details before 

deciding whether to participate. 

Lora Kettlerling, President of the CFA Scholarship Foundation approached the board about holding 

their annual fundraising dinner and auction on June 5th at the club.  She also followed up on the 

certificates for membership that were given by the club last year.  Would those be honored by the 

club since they were unable to hold the fundraiser last year?  Both items were approved unanimously 

by the board. 

Access YES shoot – We will hold Access Yes shoots on Tuesday, April 6th and Thursday, April 8th in the 

place of leagues those two nights.  We will have door prizes and raffle prizes.  The only cost will be to 

participate in the games offered. 

We received word that the State was offering grants for work done in outdoor recreation areas in 

Wyoming.  It was discussed to apply to replace targets in the warm up area at Curt Gowdy and also 

some on the range that are falling apart.  Greg has contacted that state and is waiting to hear back.  

We will be doing a walk through to inventory targets and determine needs.  The cost to replace the 

targets is $750. 

Motion to adjourn was made by Jim Mallon, second Dan Conrad. 

Adjourned at 7:50. 

Respectfully Submitted, 

Judy Wooden 

CFA Board Secretary 
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President 

Charlie Hersch 

 

Vice President 

Greg Wooden 

 
Secretary 

Judy Wooden 

 

Treasurer  

Monica Mallon 

 

Next Board Meeting  

April 12, 2021 

7:00pm 

 

Board Members   

Dan Conrad 

Kent Ketterling 

Jim Mallon 

Kelly Thornbury 

Matt Rusk 

 

 

 Alternates   

Neal Perkins 

Myron Reed 
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